
  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

This Summer- Children’s Music Camp- August 15th- 19th 

Summer Service Schedule begins June 26th 

Red Sox - Yankee game Raffle- June 19th  

GOOD N’EWE’S 
Summer 2016 

Church of the Good Shepherd 



The Church of the Good Shepherd 

www.cgsnashua.org 

603-882-5352 

The GOOD N’EWE’S is a publication of The Church of the Good Shepherd (Episcopal). For 

information about this newsletter or any of the events listed herein, please contact the church 

office during our office hours (Monday thru Friday 9:00 am. - 2:00 pm.), or email Abbie Law 

(communications@cgsnashua.org), or visit us at www.cgsnashua.org. 
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Julianne Marchenonis   Community Action/Outreach Committee 
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CLERGY CORNER  
 

 

 Dear Friends, 

 

 The Christian premise is that our thankfulness for God’s love and forgiveness in 

Jesus Christ inspires us to use our time, talent and money to the best of our ability.  My 

long time conviction as a priest is that the Pastoral Ministry is one of the primary things 

that inspires thankful hearts.  And by Pastoral Ministry I mean lots of things: outreach to 

the needy, personal concern (ministry of presence), counseling, advocacy, financial or in 

kind help we give to those who are less fortunate, sick, grieving, or in any sort of crisis.  It 

is even true as we share our joys with one another! People who receive such Pastoral Care 

are themselves filled with thankful hearts and pay it forward in their support and 

generosity toward others and/or to churches and organizations that give that help.  I see it 

almost every day in the caring and generosity of our parishioners as they support the 

ministries of CGS in hundreds of ways. 

 

A profound example reminded me of all this last month when a former transitional 

housing client of the Front Door, Lisa, came in to the office looking for me. Lisa 

graduated from that program in the ‘90s when the Front Door still had their offices at 

CGS. After a determined, hard fought, long, but successful journey – not only was she 

now self-sufficient, but she was in a position to give back to those who had helped her. 

She wanted to make a generous donation to both the Church and to the Front Door for all 

the help we were able to give to her and her two boys (now 34 & 30).   

 

It all makes me very grateful for all that we do through our church community for one 

another and for those in the greater community. It is not insignificant – our faith and 

gratefulness for Jesus Christ means that the world comes to know something of the love 

and grace of God through us. 

 

Peace 

Odie 

 

Pastor Alanna has now completed two months of her three months sabbatical/refresher 

leave. She recently finished the first leg of her journey in the British Isles.  She leaves this 

month for the second leg of her journey - investigating contemporary ministries in 

California.  She will return to CGS July 23rd. 

Continue to keep her in your prayers. 

 



Summer Service Schedule 
Begins June 26th   – this means only that the 11:15 service is eliminated 

until the fall. The 11:15 service resumes Sept 11th.  
 

Summer Breakfasts   
Following our usual tradition, summer breakfasts will be held between our two summer 

services at 9:00 a.m. A nice selection of cereal, muffins, and other goodies as well as 

coffee and tea are available. In addition to eating, if you would like to help host a summer 

breakfast, contact the church office. 

 

Keeping Up Your Pledge and Donations Over the Summer  
Summertime is typically a challenging time for our finances and cash flow. However our 

bills and expense don’t take a vacation. Please make every effort to keep your pledge up to 

date over the summer season. We appreciate it greatly and it has a tremendous positive 

impact on our ability to maintain our budget and finances in a healthy condition. As 

always, - Thank You - for your contributions and support of our work and ministry.  

 
STAFF PERSONELL NEWS –  

RESIGNATIONS SADLY ACCEPTED 
 

YOUTH DIRECTORS: Stephen and Kelly Isaacs have done an amazing job 

organizing and supervising the Youth Advisors and leading our excellent youth program 

and ministries.  Their resignation is effective the end of this school year. Their personal 

lives have become more involved, not leaving them enough time for this important 

position in the coming year. 

 

NEW YOUTH DIRECTORS NAMED: Pastor’s Odie and Alanna are pleased and 

excited to name Dan Alberts as the new Youth Director.  Dan grew up at CGS and has 

been through our youth program.  He is currently a chef at Panera Bread and is looking 

forward to working with the advisors and the youth in the upcoming school year. 

 
KLINK’s KRAFTERS 
Meet almost every Wednesday through the summer at Jeanne Klink’s home (889-6066) 

from 2-4 pm to make crafts for the Harvestfest in October.  Tea and cookies will be 

served! 

 



CGS Altar Guild  

At its annual meeting elected Harvey Shaw - Director, Leona Clough - Co-Director 

and Jennie Jirkovsky - Secretary. Betsy Lewis will continue as Treasurer. A certificate of 

appreciation was presented to Howard Gollihue for his long time support of the Altar 

Guild. Honored for service were: Jane Metcalf - 40 years, Betsy Lewis - 10 years, Shelby 

Balukonis and Edith Pack - 5 years. Thank you all for your service. 

 

 

Save these Important Dates: 
 

Annual CGS Women's Retreat  
September 9th-10th  at Adelynrood 
This annual offering will be an overnight at Adelynrood Retreat Center in Byfield, MA.  

Dates are Friday, September 9th starting with dinner at 6:30 and ending Saturday, 

September 10th   at 3:00 pm.  The facilitator this year will be The Rev. Alanna M. Van 

Antwerpen, also known as Pastor Alanna our Associate Rector.  Her topic will be 

“Meeting Jesus on the Road.”  This will be a wonderful weekend of fellowship as well as 

challenging and inspiring discussion.  In June the Sign-up sheet will be posted in the 

Parish Hall Auditorium.  Contact the office at 882-5352 for more information.  Sign up 

deadline will be Sunday, August 7th.    
 

Walking in the Light 
October 30-November 3:  A Week of Spiritual Renewal with four guest preachers 

“residing” in the congregation for conversation, table fellowship, teaching, peaching and 

worship geared toward filling the congregation’s spiritual cup. Every evening will feature 

a sermon and discussion by one of our guest preachers. Every meal time during the week 

will be an opportunity for parishioners to also have small group discussions with our 

leaders.  SAVE THESE DATES 

 

Music Camp 
 

Mark your calendars! CGS will be hosting a music day camp for children entering 2nd 

through 8th grade on August 15-19, 8:30am-11:30am, culminating in a musical 

presentation during the 9:45 services on Sunday, August 21. The cost of the camp is $90 

for the week. The camp will offer an opportunity for children to develop skills in reading 

music, singing, and ringing handbells. For more information, please contact Brett Greene 

at music@cgsnashua.org.         See Registration Form below. 

 

mailto:music@cgsnashua.org


CHURCH OF THE GOOD SHEPHERD MUSIC CAMP REGISTRATION SHEET 
 
CHILD’S FULL NAME: ________________________________ CHILD PREFERS TO BE CALLED: ______________ 
 
MAILING ADDRESS: _________________________________ DATE OF BIRTH: _____________ AGE: ________                    
     
         _________________________________ GRADE ENTERING:_________  HOME PHONE: (___) _______   TOWN            STATE  ZIP     

NAME OF SIBLINGS: _____________________________________________ 
 
SECURITY MEASURES: Names of persons who may pick up this child: ________________________________ 
 
 

   
PARENT/GUARDIAN 1: ________________________________  
 
CELL PHONE:  (_____) ________________ E-MAIL: ________________________ 
 
PARENT/GUARDIAN 2: ________________________________  
 
CELL PHONE:  (_____) ________________ E-MAIL: ________________________ 
 
EMERGENCY CONTACT: ________________________ 
 
EDUCATION/BEHAVIOR/LEARNING TRAITS:  Include helpful information in the education of your child: 
__________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 

 
MUSICAL EXPERIENCE IF ANY: 
__________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 

 
ALLERGIES (indicate severity/sensitivity):  ________________________________________________ 
__________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~  
   
Media & Photo Release: 
□ Yes, I /We give permission for any photographs, videos, voice recording, etc. of the persons (youth(s) and adults) 
listed above to be published in the pictorial directory, newsletter, website, Facebook, YouTube, video media and/or 
any official communications from CGS. (If only select media is preferred, please circle each one) 
□ No, I do not give permission for any media related material to be released at this time. 
 
Adult's name (print): __________________________________________________________ 
 
Adult's signature: _______________________________________ Date: ______________ 

 

 
 



Lots of Fund Raising News and Opportunities 
 

 

 

 

 

Exciting news CGS parishioners: we are now an AmazonSmile charitable partner.  What 

does this mean?  Every time you shop at Amazon they will donate 0.5% of the purchase 

price from eligible AmazonSmile purchases to Church of the Good Shepherd!   

It's easy to set up - 1. Just go to www.smile.amazon.com.   

2. Select your charity - enter “Church of the Good Shepherd Nashua”.  

CGS will pop up for you to select.   
 

Now you are all set to shop to your hearts content and help raise funds for our parish.  All 

of your settings from your existing Amazon.com account will crossover, same log in, 

registries, shopping cart, etc.  If you are an Amazon Prime member this will cross over as 

well.   

Once you are set up with CGS as your selected charity, shop at smile.amazon.com.  The 

great part is that if you forget and log in to www.Amazon.com a reminder and link for 

AmazonSmile will pop up!   

Tell your family and friends who shop at Amazon to go in and select CGS as their Smile 

partner too.  This is a great way to have people outside of our parish help us as well. 

If you have any questions please feel free to contact Jill Rosier at fjker@comcast.net or in 

person on a Sunday! 

Happy shopping and thank you for supporting Church of the Good 

Shepherd. 

 

RAFFLE TIME - BATTER UP! 

YANKS VS RED SOX 

The CGS Spring raffle this year continues our traditional tickets to 

our Favorite game: Yankee’s (Odie) versus, of course, Red Sox 

Nation (the rest of us). Tickets are $10 each or 3 for $25 and will 

be available on Sunday’s during the coffee hour or from the 

church office during the week. Drawing will be June 19th at 

11:00 a.m. Sell 12 and get one free! Please help by taking tickets 

to sell. The tickets will be for the NY/Boston game on Saturday September 17th. Great 

seats in Field box 81, row H, seats 3 and 4. 

 

https://smile.amazon.com/


SCRIPS NEEDS YOU!!! 
Don’t forgot to do all your shopping through CGS’s SCRIPS Cards, which are simply gift 

cards to all of your favorite stores! It’s easy and you help CGS raise money without 

spending a penny more than you normally would in your shopping! Order forms can be 

obtained from the SCRIPS table on Sunday mornings or from the CGS website. Payment 

can be made by cash, check, Master Card or Visa! Orders placed by Monday at 11:00 am 

of every week arrive by Thursday! 
  

NEED TO BUY T-SHIRTS?  
For individuals, clubs, teams, etc. Go to www.evolutionsportsrivals.com. 75% of the 

proceeds go the Front Door and 25% go to CGS. Evolution Sports Rivals was created by 

Pastor Odie and Dan Lauria to help the Front Door and CGS raise money for outreach 

purposes. 

 

 

 

On behalf of the youth and youth advisors, Congratulations to all our 2016 
graduating Seniors!  Julia Balukonis; Shannon Irwin; Michael Lentz; Erin Rosier; 
Brianna Thomson. We wish you best of luck and look forward to seeing you on 
your breaks! 
  

Youth Mission Trip Update: CGS will be sending 14 youth and 3 adults this 
summer to Woonsocket, RI, for their weeklong mission trip from Sunday, July 24th 
ï Saturday, July 30th. The group would like to thank everyone who supported the 
group this year through donations, attending the fundraiser dance/the paint night, 
donating time or buying mugs. 

 
 

 

 

 

 

If You Are Willing, Please Consider Remembering 

Good Shepherd In Your Will 



Children & Family Faith Formation  

Godly Play: Building Relationships with 

God and Each Other  

There are Five Levels of Stories in which to engage 

the Children: Core: Key Sacred Stories of Christianity; 

Extension: extending core lessons; Enrichment: 

lessons do not extend but deepen the core lesson; 

Afterwards: lessons involve events and symbols that are not part of the 

biblical era but focused on church history; Synthesis: lessons bring 

together multiple stories to help children synthesize their learning. See the 

listing below for upcoming stories in each area for the month of June.  
 

Godly Play  

3 Year Olds/Pre-K/K- 6/5 St. Augustine; 6/12 Rehearsal; 6/19 Community 

Day. 
 

1st & 2nd Grade- 6/5 St. Elizabeth; 6/12 Rehearsal; 6/19 Community Day. 
 

Godly Time  

3rd & 4th Grade-6/5 St. Columba; 6/12 Rehearsal; 6/19 Community Day. 
 

Riser’s & Godly Time  

5th & 6th Grade- 6/5 St. Columba; 6/12 Rehearsal; 6/19 Community Day. 
 

CURRICULUM NOTES: CGS implemented the ñLearning Focusò and 

ñGroup Programò initiatives after hearing a desire for a more varied 

curriculum from kids and parents. They each happen three times 

throughout the year. TOPICS by GRADE- 3 Year Olds & Pre-K: Songs 

of Sunday School; Kindergarten: Bedtime & Table Prayers; First Grade: 

Lordôs Prayer; Second Grade: Sacraments; Third Grade: Learning 

Liturgy; Fourth Grade: Beatitudes/Books of the Bible; ñThe Risersò 

Class-Fifth & Sixth Grade: Church History/Episcopal Tradition.   

 

UPCOMING EVENTS: 

 

Early Communion Blessing Workshop— Wednesday, June 8th at 6:30PM, education 

opportunity with Q&A for children participating in the Early Communion Blessing on 

Community Day with Pastor Odie 

End of Year Picnic—Sunday, June 12th from 12:30-3PM hosted by our SS Coordinator 

for all our Youth, Sunday School Children and their families. You should have received a 



Sign-Up Genius invitation with more information regarding this gathering, 

if you haven’t please speak to Mary O’Reilly.  

Community Day—Sunday, June 19st at 9:45AM classes will be sharing 

what they have learned during the Children’s Eucharist! Over the next few 

weeks our Sunday School children will be preparing for this Community Day. 

Please make every attempt to have your children attend Sunday School so they can 

participate in this event.    

 

SAVE THE DATE:  
 

Sunday School Class Room Clean Up & Ice Cream Social—August 21st  at 

11:00 am 

 

Sunday School Teacher Orientation for 2015-16 School Year—Saturday, 

September 10th at 8:30am  

 

Registration Sunday for 2016-2017 Program Year—Homecoming Sunday 

September 11th  

It’s never too early to be thinking about the exciting kick off to our 2016-2017 

Sunday School Program year!  That said, if you have feedback about what worked 

great this year and what could use improvement for next year Mary O’Reilly and 

Pastor Alanna will be planning for next year during this summer.  

 

Please email moreilly@cgsnashua.org, odie@cgsnashua.org or call the office at 

603-882-5352 with any questions and/or comments; we look forward to hearing 

from you! Keep safe in your journeys over the summer and we look forward to 

seeing you on Registration Sunday!   

Early Communion 
Our annual Early Communion Service will be part of the Sunday School’s Community 

Day Celebration on Sunday, June 19th at 9:45am.  This ceremony is not a requirement 

for receiving communion in this church, and there is no minimum age for children to 

receive communion.   

However, this service is an opportunity for children who want to receive 

communion for the first time or who have been receiving communion to have additional 

education and preparation then participate in a festive celebration.  Please contact Pastor 

Odie if your child is interested in participating in this as he has materials available to help 

parents talk about communion with their children at home, regardless of whether or not 

they are already receiving communion.   

Pastor Odie will meet with parents and children on Wednesday, June 8th at 

6:30pm to talk about communion and answer any questions you or your child may have 

about Holy Eucharist, even if your child is already receiving communion.  Contact Pastor 

Odie at odie@cgsnashua.org  

mailto:moreilly@cgsnashua.org
mailto:odie@cgsnashua.org
mailto:odie@cgsnashua.org


 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

This year has been filled with exciting new Godly Play Stories.  The children and Sunday 

School Teachers have completed many successful projects and collaborations.  Our 

Church community is all the better for having such passionate, energetic and thoughtful 

teachers that inspire our children.  As Pastor Odie likes to remind us all, “Our children are 

not the future of the church, they are the church TODAY!” A special thank you to all the 

Sunday School Teachers, Substitutes and Feast Helpers that gave of their time and energy 

to the Sunday School Program:  

 

3 year olds:      Julia Balukonis, Erin Rosier, Kathy Hesse 

Pre-Kinder:               Aurora Flores-Reisman, Lauren Balukonis, Beth Derderian  

Kindergarten:         Jessica DiBona, Devon Rosier, Jessica Taylor 

1st Grade:              Jessica Largy, Kate Engle, Aisling Macaraeg 

2nd Grade:               Kim Foster, Brittany Hebert  

3rd Grade:             Maureen LeGallo, Janice Linstad  

4th Grade:         Paige Schaller, Steve DiBona 

5th /6th Grade “Risers”: Dan LeGallo, Nancy Maderia,  

Substitutes:         Shelby Balukonis, Michelle & Thom Arpin, Lisa Macaraeg, 

Bethany Azezedo, Brian Taylor, Steve, Deb & Natalie Desilets, Millie Mugica, Lisa 

Anderson, Kristen Mamos, Karen Desjadon, John Rowntree, Jill Rosier, Arianna and 

Gabby Liles. 

  

Godly Play Feast Helpers: Diane Robinson, Ryan & Meredith King, Jill Rosier, Millie 

Mugica 

 

We also want to thank all of the Parents who ensured your children made it to class, 

helped with Godly Play by bringing the Feast, providing support in classrooms, and 

assisted in numerous other ways. 



THANK YOU½S      

1) To all who voted for the Front Door – they came in 

first for the $5,000 grant from Providian Bank! 

2) To all who had their picture taken for the CGS 

Pictorial Directory – it will come out in September! 

3) To all who helped with the Bishops Reception – no one does food better 

than we do! 

 

CGS Sponsors ARUBA 

Booking now for the fall of 2016 and winter 2017 

CGS owns timeshare at the Occidental Aruba Resort. This 5 star Resort is both on the 

RCI and Diamond Club Timeshare lists. CGS has up to four (4) floating weeks available 

to be used in 2016 and 2017. All proceeds benefit CGS programs and ministries. All-

Inclusive only available  

Cost: $1,200.00 payable to CGS (($4,000.00 value). All-inclusive fee is $150.00 per 

person per day. Non-refundable deposit of $300 due to CGS to book your week. 

Remainder paid prior to departure.  

The Resort: 

Stay in a One Bedroom unit (sleeps up to 4), with kitchen, at The Occidental Aruba 

Resort, located in the Palm Beach area (one of the better beach areas in Aruba). Amenities 

include 5 restaurants, 4 bars and 1 disco/bar; swimming pool with 2 Jacuzzis. Program of 

sports and leisure activities: 2 floodlit tennis courts, beach volleyball, aqua aerobics, 

diving demonstration lessons, snorkeling equipment available, among others. Shows and 

nightly entertainment. Kids Club with a program of supervised activities (ages 4-12).  

Visit www.occidentalhotels.com/grand-Aruba. Contact Pastor Odie or Laurie Ascani, 

Administrator, 882-5352 to book your vacation!  
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